## George and Mary Josephine Hamman Foundation

3336 RICHMOND · SUITE 310 · HOUSTON, TEXAS 77098
PHONE (713) 522-9891 · Fax (713) 522-9693

## Re: George and Mary Josephine Hamman Foundation Scholarship Program

Dear Counselor:

For the 2022/2023 school year, the George and Mary Josephine Hamman Foundation will offer seventy (70) twenty thousand dollar (\$20,000) scholarships to be paid by semester toward their bachelor degree, for any four-year college or university in the United States. Students are eligible to complete and submit their application after September 15th of their senior year. Scholarships are awarded based on <u>financial need</u> and <u>academic achievement</u>, and are available to U.S. citizens who are graduating seniors of high schools in Brazoria, Chambers, Fort Bend, Galveston, Harris, Liberty, Montgomery and Waller Counties.

The George and Mary Josephine Hamman Foundation will only accept online scholarship applications that can be completed by going to our website, www.hammanfoundation.org, clicking on the Scholarship Guidelines tab and following the instructions. The deadline for receipt of applications is February 16, 2023. Finalists will be notified via email no later than mid-March.

We would encourage you to share this information with seniors at your high school.

In an effort to ensure the effectiveness of our scholarship application process, please provide via email to students@hammanfoundation.org if your college bound students are/will be taking the SAT and/or ACT tests.

Also, what is your estimate of the percentage of college bound students that will be taking the SAT/ACT tests?

Thank you for your assistance disseminating our George and Mary Josephine Hamman Foundation Scholarship Program information to your students.

Please feel free to contact our office at 713-521-4601 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

FOR THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

D. Troy Derouen
Executive Director

DTD/jr